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WRENTHAM ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall at 6.30pm on 
Monday 20th June 2022 

 
Present: The Chairman – Cllr Ian Watson 

Councillors – Cllr Mark Buxton, Cllr Sue Child, Cllr Alison Evans, Cllr David Fletcher, Cllr Simon 
Forder, Cllr Lindsay Hanger, Cllr Lucinda Hutson, Cllr Roger Middleditch, Cllr Trevor Oram, Cllr Keith 
Perry, Cllr David Reeves. 
The Clerk – Mrs Frances Bullard 
Suffolk County Council – Cllr Annette Dunning (part meeting) 
East Suffolk Council – Not Present 
Members of public – One 

 

 ITEM ACTION 

 The Chairman welcomed all.  

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Fran D’Alcorn & Cllr Lindsay Hanger.  

2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS ANNUAL PARISH MEETING   

 The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 4th May 2021 were approved in June 2021 and 
published. 

 

3 MATTERS ARISING  

 Reviewed & complete.  

4 PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMANS REPORT  

 

Cllr Watson gave his report - herewith -   

 
 
 
 

5 PARISH COUNCILS DRAFT FINANCIAL REPORT  

 Internal Audit has been conducted by Mrs Rosie Carter & her report and accounts have 
been shared with all, they will be adopted at tonight’s PC Meeting.  Year End Accounts & 
other data will be published in accordance with the Transparency Code.  The PC has 
declared itself exempt from External Audit & Notice of Public Rights have been published.  

 
 
 

6 ACCOUNTS OF WRENTHAM PAROCHIAL CHARITIES  

 

Report received from Dr Drane – herewith  
 
Dr Drane has now stepped down from the Charity – thanks were expressed for his many 
years of service. 
 

Accounts were presented by Cllr Fletcher – herewith –  
Interest rates are now very low – Cllr Fletcher continues to explore options to get the best 
deal. 
 
During the last accounting year there has been one disbursement to an individual in need.  
Applications for assistance from anyone in need are welcomed & treated with total 
confidentiality. The Charity is advertised via Wren magazine, PC website & PC noticeboard. 

 
 

7 DRAFT ACCOUNTS OF WRENTHAM VILLAGE HALL  

 

Village Hall Accounts – herewith -  
The Chairman has reviewed accounts which were audited by Rosie Carter and approved by 
the VHMC – a very kind legacy, left by Jack Crickmore (Hill House, Wrentham), boosted 
funds this year along with a £3000+ VAT refund.  Outgoings are very similar to previous 
year.  Support to the Village Hall from the PC continues – this year’s donation funded ramp 
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and path in car park, toilet flooring, stage lighting & improved heating.  Cllr Reeves spoke re 
the Village Tote, run by Mrs Angela Day, this has raised £1600. 

Dr Drane submitted a report – herewith   Thanks were expressed to 
members of the VHMC and all the volunteers who keep the hall running. 

8 REPORTS FROM LOCAL ORGANISATIONS  

 

Community First Responders –  Mr Chris Levett attended and gave a 
very comprehensive report and overview of the service.  There are currently 6 volunteers in 
the area and they cover a 20 mile radius – the Ambulance Trust are very keen for 
communities to learn CPR/Defibrillator use – Chris is happy to deliver training to individuals 
and groups.  The Chairman thanked Chris for his input – The Clerk will invite Chris to 
deliver training to the PC in the near future & publicise the service through the website. 
 

Community Speedwatch – report from Mr Chris Mead – herewith  
The Chairman expressed thanks to Chris & his team – the PC are happy to support the 
CSW team as their work makes a real difference to the village.  The Clerk will publicise the 
need for more volunteers on the website and noticeboards. 
 

Time 4 Tea – report from Mrs Rita Perry – herewith  
The Chairman expressed thanks to Rita and her team of volunteers who do an amazing job 
& have continued to support residents throughout the Covid 19 pandemic. 
 

St Nicholas Church – report from Cllr Alison Evans – herewith  
The Chairman expressed thanks to Alison for her report. 
 

Wrentham Bowls Club - report from Mrs Edna Utting – herewith  
The Chairman expressed thanks to Edna for her report. 
 

Village History Recorder – report from Mrs Rosie Carter – herewith -  
The Chairman expressed thanks to Rosie for her report. 
 

Wrentham Cinema – report from Cllr Keith Perry – herewith -  
 

Wrentham Tennis Club – report herewith -  
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Wrentham Football Club – report from Mr Barrie Atkins - herewith -  
 

Wrentham Band – report from Mrs Rosie Carter – herewith -  
 
Wrentham & District British Legion – Mrs Hutson gave a report – herewith 

 
 
Ladybirds & Craft Club – The Clerk has been unable to obtain reports for the past year. 
 

9 REPORT FROM CLLR ANNETTE DUNNING (SCC)  

 

Report received from Cllr Dunning – herewith -  

 

10 REPORT FROM CLLR NORMAN BROOKS (ESC)  

 No report received.  

11 ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

 None 
 
The Chairman thanked all for their attendance. 

 
 

 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.36pm 


